Zoning Board of Appeals

Minutes of Public Hearing and Regular Meeting

December 29, 2010

Minutes of the Public Hearing

Public hearing was open at 7:15pm by chair, Cathy Patella.  The hearing concerned an appeal by Michele Tabor to have a second sign constructed at the Meeshe’ Salon and Spa located in the rear of the Old Post Office since the Aurora Zoning Law, Article IV, Section 406.E.2 allows for only (1) sign for multiple occupancy commercial buildings.   No one was present for public comments and the hearing was closed at 7:16pm.

Minutes of Regular Meeting

Present:   Chair, Cathy Patella, Jeff Blum, John Dentes, and Ann Tobey

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:17pm.  A motion was made by chair, Cathy Patella and seconded by John Dentes to approve the minutes of the ZBA meeting of August 26, 2009.  Motion approved.  
A motion was made by Ann Tobey to approve the minutes of the June 23, 2010 minutes.  Jeff Blum seconded the motion.  All approved.

The committee reviewed the application of Michele Taber for an area variance to grant a second sign for her business on the south side of the building at 371 Main Street to be located under the existing Vintage Lighting sign.  It was noted by John Dentes after careful review of the application that Mick Piechuta, Aurora’s Zoning Officer, approved the sign on the west end of the building on 12/13/2010.  
Dee Nance, Village Clerk, presented copies of  the Planning Board’s minutes of their December 8, 2010 meeting in which it was the desire of the Planning Board to refer Michele Taber’s request for a second sign at the west end of her walkway to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  The chair of the Planning Board was to send a letter to the chair of the ZBA informing them of the Planning Board’s desire to approve the application, but that the law, as written, would not allow it.  This letter was not received by the time of this scheduled meeting.  The committee decided to continue to review Ms. Taber’s application based on this information.

All committee members agreed that several irregularities in the pre-existing signs surrounding the building are to be found in view of the law, Article IV, Section 406.  The Committee discussed that the sign in the front of the building for the Arts Center is not a directory of the businesses in the building.  The building itself imposes many hurdles to visitors since the businesses in the rear cannot be serviced by entering the main door of the building. Since Ms. Taber’s business hours are likely to be different than the Arts Center this would not be possible even if the committee would like to see one entrance for all businesses.  John Dentes pointed out that there are businesses on the third floor that are not now requesting signs.  He questioned whether the ZBA may be setting a precedent that may affect future decisions should these businesses change hands.  Jeff Blum felt the decision made today does not affect the ZBA’s right to not grant further freestanding signs.  It was agreed by the committee to review Ms. Taber’s application as a single entity and not to try to correct wrongs made in the past at this time.   
Motion made by Ann Tobey and seconded by Jeff Blum

To grant an area variance according to Aurora Zoning Law Article IV, Section 406.E.2 to allow for a second sign to be installed at 371 Main Street on the south side of the building below the existing Vintage Lighting sign not to exceed the dimension specified in application #10-19 dated December 8, 2010.
The committee reviewed the appeal within the following standards outlined in Section 1103.F.1a and came to the following conclusions:

· The sign will not result in an undesirable change in the character of the neighborhood nor a detriment to nearby properties since it can only be seen from the sidewalk.

· The benefit to the applicant cannot be achieved by some other method.  A portable sign can only be placed out front during the hours the business is open.  It does not provide visitors who are walking through Aurora during off hours to determine easily where she is located.  In addition, there are no signs attached to the building that indicates the business is located in the rear.  There is also no available directory where the location could be listed to visitors.
· Her sign is not considered substantial in view of the already existing sign.

· The proposed variance would not have an adverse effect or impact on the physical or environmental condition of the neighborhood.

· The problem was not self-created since there is no directory and the main entrance to the building cannot be used by her customers.  

Motion was approved unanimously by the Zoning Board of Appeals.

The committee reviewed the proposed changes to the Zoning Law as noted in the Planning Board minutes of December 8, 2010.  Everyone agreed these changes would clarify existing discrepancies in our current Zoning Laws.

Motion to Adjourn at 8:00pm by John Dentes and 2nd by Jeff Blum
